
20th October 2023 

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the 

greatest of shrubs and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air 

come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

    Mary Howard C E (VC) Primary School  

                            AUTUMN TERM 
he Mease Federation  

Dear Families, 

As we embrace the autumnal morning and evenings, both schools continue to be a hive of 
activity.  

This week, we celebrate our sporting achievements together as 
the Mease. I was delighted to attend the MAT Federation Foot-

ball tournament at The Rugeley Leisure Centre. Our children 
played together seamlessly and showed excellent sportsmanship. 
To top it off, they won every game, bringing home the trophy. 
The children looked quite the part in their new kit, kindly spon-
sored by Ikon fostering. Thank you to Mr Finn for training the 

children and providing the Federation after-school club and to all 
the parents and grandparents who supported us with transport and for cheering the 

team on. 

At St. Andrew’s this week, Mrs Wardale has been using her artistic talents and crating 
a mural in the corridor which encompasses our vision, values and motto. All members of 
our school community will place a handprint on the tree which will be an emblem of our 

clos-knit community- Koinonia. We hope to repeat this at Mary Howard.  

We have begun to order the equipment for our Forest School, from our grant from the 
National Forest. I am a firm believer in the benefits of outdoor learning and how it 

develops character and helps with mental health. 

We have one week left until we reach our half term break, where children will be com-
pleting their topics. I know that the children have thoroughly enjoyed their learning this 

term and speak positively about the knowledge and the skills that they have gained. 
Take a look at the class blogs and class pages online to get an insight into the learning 
taking place in your child’s classroom. Thankyou to our families who continue to support 

the children at home.  

Don’t forget that the first week back we will be having our Parents’ evening where 
strengths and targets for your children will be shared. I will be available at each school 
on the evening, if you need me or if you haven’t met me before, just come & say hello. 

As we draw to the end of the week, we send our thoughts and prayers to the families 
involved in the ongoing conflict in Israel-Gaza. We pray for peace and understanding in 

this desperate time. 

Every blessing 

“And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds, not giving up 
meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging one another” 

Have a wonderful weekend. Best wishes,  

Rachel Mills - Executive Headteacher  

Grow and Flourish               Koinonia—Wisdom-Love-Perseverance  

Keeping your child safe on ‘Snapchat’ 

 
Is Snapchat safe for my child? 

Safety features and tools to help 
keep your child safe on Snapchat-

www.nspcc.org.uk  

https://www.internetmatters.org/
hub/guidance/snapchat-safety-a-how-to-guide-for-parents/ 

Medical Appointments  

Could we kindly remind parents, to try and book medical appoint-

ments outside of school times.  We do understand that there are 

occasions when this is not always possible. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 



Let Your Light Shine 

 

 

This term’s Let Your Light Shine worship will take place on  
Friday 27th October at 9am. Parents are welcome to  

attend. Please see nominations below.  

Holly R - Year 1 

Nicky S - Year 2 

Ocean P - Year 3 

Isla B - Year 4 

Eliza F - Year 5 

Brooke H - Year 6 

 

 

 
 

 
 

The following children will receive Headteacher Behaviour 
Certificate. 

Betty M - Class 1 

Myra G - Class 2 

Reuben - Class 3 

 

Dojo Scores for this week: 

Air - 27 

Earth - 59 

Fire -  28 

Water - 54 

Brilliant! Well done Earth! 

 

Book Fair  

We will have a selection of books, arriving from Scholastic Books.  They 

will be available from 7th November and will be out on display on 8th No-

vember for Parents Evening. There will be several ways to pay.  You can 

scan the QR code/Purchase vouchers/Card payment on the night.  

Attendance figures for this week. 

Class One - 96.92% 

Class Two - 100% 

Class Three - 97.22% 

Well Done Class 2! 

 





 

DATES TO NOTE  

 

Monday 23rd October— Thank you Vicar Week 

Friday 27th October—Shine a Light Worship—9am 

Friday 27th October –Half Term  

Monday 6th November— Children back in school 

Wednesday 8th November—Parents Evening &  Book Fair  

(please remember to book your slot) 

Friday 10th November—Rock up & Read! 8.45 to9.15am 

13th December—Christmas Trip—whole school further details to follow 

next term 

Friday 22nd December Christmas Jumper Day! £1 donations 

 

 

Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their classes and in 
Wraparound this week using the links below.  

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Wraparound—Wraparound Blogs | The Mease Federation  

As the weather turns wetter and colder, please  
remember to send your child to school with a coat  

everyday, thank you. 

 

Rock up & Read 

On the first Friday of every month (10th  November) we have Rock 
up and Read in school. We were wondering if any parents would be 

interested in doing refreshments (tea, coffee, croissants etc) for the 
parents/carers attending. All money raised from this would go into 

the school fund which helps to provide extra things for the children. 
If you are interested, please speak to the school office.  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/class-blogs/
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/class-blogs-1/
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/class-blogs-2/
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/wraparound-blogs/


Visitors Book 

We now have a visitors book in our reception/entrance to 
school.  Please add a comment whenever you are impressed 
by something in school or anytime you think your child has 

grown or flourished because of school. 

 

 

 

Wraparound Care Clubs 

Mr Morley is now on extended parental leave.  Therefore all 
Wraparound Events previously planned are currently on hold 

until his return. 

We will still be offering Wraparound Care.  Afterschool Club 
will be until 5pm 

Thursday 24th October - Bonfire/Firework Art 

Thursday 26th October - Glow Stick Party 

Tuesday 7th November - Cornflake cakes 

Thursday 9th November - Lava Lamp making 

Tuesday 14th November - Film & Popcorn 

NUMBER DEPENDANT 

 

**Please remember to return any booking forms for 
next term Wraparound care places** 

 

We now have a Defibrillator in our 
school, which can be used during 

school hours! 

 

 

Federation Football Club 

 

The schedule for this half term is; 

Thursday 26th October—Mary Howard 

 

 

 

Secondary School Applications are now open and will 
close on 31st October 2023. Letters and emails on 
how to apply have been sent home. You will need the 

UID number in order to apply online at 
www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions 

http://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions


New Reception Intake 2024 

 

If your child attends a local nursery, please could 
you pick up some leaflets from our school office and 

ask your nursery if they could distribute them to 
potential new starters for our reception class 2024! 

Reception Application process for September 2024 
will open on 1st November 2023 and close on 15th 

January 2024. 

The easiest way for parents to apply is online.   

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions. 

For further information, please contact the school 
office for a letter with a step by step guide and im-

portant points. 

 

Thank you for your continued support 

 


